



Munson Township Board of Supervisors
Meeting Minutes
March 21 , 2022
The regular monthly meeting of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 8:00 PM on March 21, 2022, by Chairman, Joe Willenbring.
Present
Butch Gertken, Matt Burg, Clerk, Boni Behnen, Treasurer, Dick Behnen, P & Z Ad., Lynn Burg, and P& Z Chair, Dave Thielen.
A motion to approve the town board minutes with changes made from February 22, was made by Burg, seconded by Gertken. Carried 3-0. 
Treasurer’s Report
Income $61,819.62 Expenses $74,423.24 Balance $119,994.52.  $450,500.34 in CDs and money market. A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Gertken, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0.
David Aase had attended the P and Z meeting in February and had come to the town board meeting to ask the town board to grant him permission for the county to issue a lodging license. He has been working on the cabin for 18 months and has made all the updates. The county will issue the license if they get the go ahead from the township. Aase believes that the town board should give him the opportunity to prove themselves. He would like a vote on it and a signature. Willenbring told him that our attorney had advised us not to do that and stay with the moratorium.
The board asked Dave Thielen how things were going with the recommendations for the vacation rentals. He said that it would possibly be done by April, but the board told him to take his time. We want to get it right. We want to stay with the moratorium.
Kevin Kruger, WSB presented the board with a contract for signing. The board will sign the contract contingent upon attorney review. Motion Gertken, second Burg. Carried. 3-0. Boni will forward the document to Ruppe for his review. Gertken asked Kruger if there was grant money available this year for roads. Decisions have not been made yet. Kruger stated that we could possibly get a traffic counter for cheap so we could monitor the traffic on Edgeton during the Hwy 23 expansion. 
John and Corrine Whelan asked about putting a well in the road right of way near their property on 21031 Elkview Circle. Boni  will contact Ruppe to draw up a right of way encroachment document for their approval. The Whelan’s were advised that they would assume all responsibility and would pay all attorney fees involved. Bryan Jennings would do the well drilling.
Road Issues:
Lynn will contact Greg Hurias to possibly go on road inspections near the Hwy 23 expansion since he is the project manager. There is a washout on Hilltop Road. The culvert opened on its own. Need a culvert in Jacob’s driveway, crushed concrete. Ken Gertken will take care of it. Dennis Hemmesch’s Road needs 2-3 loads of crushed concrete.
Boni will call the county to get updated versions on their ordinance.
COL Fire Update
13 calls last month.
Applied for charitable gambling license. It will take a few months to get approval.
A  motion to pay bills and payroll was made by Gertken, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0. Bills were paid in the amount of $32,872.13  using check numbers 7144-7173. 7170 and 7171 were voided. Burg’s check for snow plowing at the town hall etc. #7163. Automatic online payment to Arvig $101.30
At 9:30 the meeting was continued to March 28th at 4:00 PM. Meet at the town hall.

_______________________________________ Chair
_______________________________________ Clerk
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